
MEMORANDUM  
Oregon State Police 

 
 
DATE:  January 31, 2006 
 
 
TO:  LEDS Users 
 
 
 
FROM: Terry O’Connell, Director 
  Criminal Justice Information Systems Section 
 
Reference:   CRIMEvue V3 
 
Effective March 27, 2006 at 0800 hrs the LEDS CRIMEvue V2 database will change 
over to the new CRIMEvue V3, NCIC 2000 transaction format.  Some of the current 
LEDS transactions you perform may not work if your system is not appropriately 
upgraded to the CRIMEvue V3 transaction definitions.  The latest definitions can be 
obtained from the LEDS Operations Center, or the CJIS Section Director Terry 
OConnell. 
 
The transition to CRIMEvue V3 will take approximately four hours during which time 
LEDS specific transactions will not be processed (i.e. Oregon only Person files, and 
stolen article/vehicle files).  LEDS will still continue to process queries to DMV and 
NCIC. 
 
A new LEDS manual will be available online at our Website in late February, or early 
March for you to review.  The new manual will only be available in electronic format, 
either from our website, or a CD provided upon request.    
 
It is critical that this information be passed to all LEDS users, technical personnel, and 
your vendors.  Contact the LEDS Operations Center at 503-378-5565, or myself (503 
378 3055 x 55020), if you have further questions. 
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